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“It’s kind of fun to do the impossible.” Walt Disney

Dear Gardner Road Families –  

   What a great first month at Gardner Road!  It 

was so exciting to see so many families at our 

Back to School BBQ, Open House, Book Fair and 

more.  Our Golden Stars have been busy making 

new friendships and setting a great foundation 

for the school year with their teacher.  It has 

been so much fun visiting each classroom and 

seeing the great learning your child(ren) are already 

engaged in.  To keep up to date with the happenings at our school, follow 

our Facebook and Twitter pages.   

     We are looking forward to a great October.  Our PTO will be hosting a 

brand new Family Fun Night event at Dynamic Ceramics.  See more 

details in the PTO Newsletter.  Be on the lookout for parent-teacher 

conference information from your child’s teacher as well as information 

about our Veteran’s Day Celebration in November.  We also look forward 

to our annual Halloween Parade.  Please see the details on page 3 of our 

newsletter.  Our district ‘Make a Difference Day’ is Saturday, October 

19th.  We look forward to seeing our Golden Stars participate in this great 

event that gives back to our community.   

   I hope you have been able to join me on Sunday Story Time with the 

Principal on Facebook Live every Sunday at 7:00.  I will be giving 

updates to families about the upcoming week and share some celebrations 

from the previous week.  If your child has a book recommendation, please 

let me know.    

    We look forward to seeing you throughout the school year at Gardner 

Road.  Please contact me if you need anything, have any questions or 

would just like to chat about our school/your child.    
      

     Your Partner in Education 

 

 

Patrick Patterson - Principal 

GENERAL INFORMATION: 

Gardner Road School Hours 

8:00 a.m. to 2:25 p.m. 

Tardy Bell – 8:15 AM 

Gardner Road Office Hours 

7:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. 

Elementary Lunches (K-6) 

Breakfast: $ 1.25   

Lunch $ 2.10 
 

https://www.facebook.com/Gardner-Road-Elementary-School-193266287374739/
https://twitter.com/GARDNER_RD_PRIN
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwjplqDUxd_gAhWphOAKHVVpDZcQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://tlcneighborhood.com/flapjack-fundraiser/4269-horseheads-lady-raiders-varsity-swimming/&psig=AOvVaw1LdFvf-QYbG6bjcywxLsCf&ust=1551481632100605
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwjy3Ij6gpfkAhXhY98KHYkhCHAQjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinterest.com%2Fpin%2F513903007474020228%2F&psig=AOvVaw2dh8JfA3rv0sbJD998jno_&ust=1566582019865260
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwjItdvewfzkAhUjnuAKHasyDjwQjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=http%3A%2F%2Fclipartmag.com%2Fsnoopy-thanksgiving-clipart&psig=AOvVaw0WzKJphUrvdOhibhE7chNc&ust=1570069204952667
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Gardner Road Main Office Updates: 
 

Substitute Teacher Expectations: 
Throughout the school year, teachers must be out of their classroom to administer assessments, attend professional 

learning or for other reasons.  Our teachers do a great job preparing students for the change in routines and expectations 

for these days.  It would be appreciated that you also remind your child of positive behavior expectations with the 

substitute on these days so they maximize their learning.  Thank you!   
 

Fire Drills and Lockdowns: 
Students and staff have been practicing our fire drills throughout the month of September and will continue through the 

fall.  One question we are having students think about during our fire drills is, “what is another way out?”  On October 

7th, the fire department will be visiting us to discuss this for school and at home.  We will also be practicing our 

lockdown procedure and other drills to assure all students know our procedures. 
 

Board of Education Recognition Week October 21st – October 25th  
We would like to thank all of our Board of Education members for their hard work and dedication. They play a vital role 

in the success of our students in our great District. If you see a BOE member, please thank them for the work they do to 

ensure our students Explore, are Empowered, and Excel. Members include: Pam Strollo, President; Kristine Dale, Vice-

President; Daniel Christmas, Warren Conklin, Mary Anne Holleran, Shehla Javed, Doug Johnson, Brian Lynch, Tyler 

Pribulick, and Taylor Orban (Student Representative).  
 

September Snapshots 

 
Check out more photos and events on our Facebook Page! 

https://www.facebook.com/Gardner-Road-Elementary-School-193266287374739/
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Substitutes Needed: 
 

 
The Horseheads Central School District is seeking 

applications for substitute teachers, nurses, bus drivers 
and substitute teaching assistants.   

For information, please visit:  
http://www.horseheadsdistrict.com/subteach.html 

 
Human Resources Office: 739-5601, x4211      
 e-mail: hcsdinfo@horseheadsdistrict.com 

 

 

HALLOWEEN PARADE 2019 
Thursday 

October 31st 
1:20 PM 

All parents are invited to join us for the Halloween parade.  The parking lot fills up quickly so we encourage 

carpooling.  There will be a complimentary shuttle to and from the Jubilee plaza between 12:45 and 1:45.  The 

students and teachers will march in front of the school from the kindergarten wing towards the cafeteria.    We 

ask that all visitors stand behind the fence in the parking lot.  Please make sure that your child’s costume is 

appropriate for our very young students to see and that it does not have any type of toy weapons, blood, etc. as a 

prop.  We will run a normal morning schedule that is focused on academics.  We appreciate that your child 

come to school not dressed in costume or with make-up on.  All students will have an opportunity to change 

into their costumes prior to the parade.   Because of the numbers of potential visitors and the safety concerns 

connected to it, we do not allow families in school after the parade.  Thank you in advance for your cooperation 

in a wonderful event for our students. 

 

 

Volunteers Needed for School Career 
Events 

The school district has many career related events including 

career days, career panels, job shadows, classroom speakers, 

field trips, and mock interviews. We are always looking for 

volunteers for these events.  We are looking for parents, 

grandparents, other adult family members and friends as 

well as community volunteers in every career field.  If you 

feel your career is not of interest or you are currently at 

home, you may still contribute through mock interviews and 

other fun classroom events. Most events are only an hour or 

two on a given day, yet your experience and career 

knowledge can deeply influence a child’s life, career goals, 

and future educational path.  
 

If you are interested in volunteering or learning more about 

how you can get involved, please contact Deb Lynch, the 

Career Development Representative for the Horseheads 

School District, at (607)795-5320 or dlynch@gstboces.org. 

http://www.horseheadsdistrict.com/subteach.html
mailto:hcsdinfo@horseheadsdistrict.com
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwjq262Nt_zkAhUBVd8KHU4XCFUQjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.thebraziliancowboy.com%2F8044%2F10%2F&psig=AOvVaw3Cv4X_2l8gIem2iIlYHenD&ust=1570066351497112
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwizs6HLt_zkAhUOn-AKHXesC2oQjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=http%3A%2F%2Fgclipart.com%2Fparade-clipart_28113%2F&psig=AOvVaw3Cv4X_2l8gIem2iIlYHenD&ust=1570066351497112
mailto:dlynch@gstboces.org
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October’s Character Trait is: 
We launched the month learning about being an 

‘upstander’ and being responsible in school by 

choosing to be nice.  We look forward to handing 

out Golden Tickets to students through the month 

as we see them be responsible.   
 

 

Horseheads Central School 

District’s Mission & Vision: 
 

Horseheads Central School District sets the standard of 

educational excellence by fostering innovative thinking, 

curiosity, and a passion for learning to maximize the 

potential of each individual. We engage with our local 

and global communities to provide a student-centered, 

nurturing environment. 

EXPLORE        EMPOWER       EXCEL 

To report child abuse or neglect 

call toll free 

1-800-342-3720 or 

ocfs.ny.gov/main/cps 
 

 
to our New Gardner Road Staff! 

The Horseheads Central School District offers educational programs without regard to race, color, national origin, creed, religion, marital status, military status, sex, 

sexual orientation, age, gender identity, predisposing genetic characteristic, or disability, and provides equal access to applicable groups under the Boy Scouts of America 

Equal Access Act. Inquiries regarding this policy may be made to Caitlin DeFilippo, Title IX/DASA Coordinator, and Co-Civil Rights Compliance Officer; Anthony Gill, 

Co-Civil Rights Compliance Officer; or Kelly Squires, Section 504 Coordinator, Horseheads Central School District, One Raider Lane, Horseheads, NY 14845, (607) 

739-5601. 

 

The Dignity Act Coordinator (DAC) for the Horseheads Central School District is Caitlin DeFilippo, director of Human Resources. If there is a complaint regarding 

discrimination, harassment or bullying of any student, the complaint should be filed with Caitlin DeFilippo at One Raider Lane, Horseheads, NY 14845; 607-739-5601, 

x4211, or cdefilippo@horseheadsdistrict.com. The Dignity Act Coordinator (DAC) for Gardner Road Elementary is Patrick Patterson.  Complaints regarding 

discrimination, harassment, or bullying of any student should be referred to Patrick Patterson at (607) 739 – 6347. 

 

 

Mrs. Alwine - 1st Grade 

Mrs. Rich - Social Worker 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwjFg5KYu_zkAhXjdN8KHQF4BSkQjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinterest.com%2Fpin%2F10625749105103242%2F&psig=AOvVaw2No8UYX5U-bm8sbbZuONxp&ust=1570067417859671
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwjplqDUxd_gAhWphOAKHVVpDZcQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://tlcneighborhood.com/flapjack-fundraiser/4269-horseheads-lady-raiders-varsity-swimming/&psig=AOvVaw1LdFvf-QYbG6bjcywxLsCf&ust=1551481632100605


The 7 essential executive 
function skills children need, 
according to researcher and 
author Ellen Galinsky, are:

• Focus and self-control;
• Perspective taking;
• Communicating;
• Making connections;
• Critical thinking;
• Taking on challenges; 
and
• Self-directed, engaged 
learning.

Read on for answers to 
common questions about 
these skills.

How can I tell if my child struggles with 
executive function? Since executive function 
involves a set of skills, there is no single test to 
identify executive function problems. Generally, 
a child may have executive function weakness if 
she or he has trouble: 

• Planning projects and staying organized;
• Telling stories verbally or in writing;
• Retaining information while using it 
(remembering a phone number while dialing, 
for instance);

• Estimating how much time a task will take; 
or

• Memorizing and retrieving information from 
memory.

Are executive function problems a learning 
disability? No. But many people with learning 
disabilities tend to struggle with executive 
function. Individuals with ADHD, autism, or other 
behavioral disorders might have trouble with 
executive function, as well.

If my child is struggling with 
executive function, what are 
my first steps to address it? 
Consider which skills seem to 
present the biggest problems 
for your child. Contact your 
child’s teachers and principal to 
discuss how these issues may 
be impacting his or her school 
performance. Together, you can 
devise school and home-based 
strategies.

Is my sixth-grader too old to 
strengthen his or her executive 
function skills? No! Though 
a child begins to develop 
executive function skills in 

infancy, his or her brain continues to develop 
through adolescence and into adulthood. It is 
never too late to help your child develop skills 
and processes to support learning. 

How can I reinforce good executive function 
skills at home? One of the simplest—and 
most fun!—is to play games. Simon Says, for 
instance, teaches learners to follow instructions; 
storytelling games boost communication; what-
if and imaginative games challenge children to 
consider new perspectives; and memory games 
help children retrieve information. 

How can I help my child complete schoolwork? 
Make a checklist for navigating assignments. 
For a child struggling with executive function 
skills, the steps necessary to complete a task 
might not be clear. Define them specifically. For 
instance: get out pencil and paper; put name 
on paper; read directions, etc. Encourage your 
child to write the due date at the top of each 
assignment as a visual reminder.  At home, make 
a visual calendar with deadlines for projects.

E xecutive function is a set of skills that help your child make plans, control behavior, and set goals. Your child’s 
growing brain, as Harvard University’s Center on the Developing Child describes it, is like a busy airport, and 

executive function is its air-traffic control system. It allows a child to focus on an activity, remember details, and 
manage their time—all critical tasks for success in school. 

RP 37:2

Executive Function 
FAQs

Report
toPARENTS

Report to Parents, written to serve elementary and middle-level principals, may be 
reproduced by National Association of Elementary School Principals members without 
permission. It can be posted to school websites, blogs, or sent via email. Back issues are 
available to members at naesp.org.
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Explore     •     Empower     •     Excel 

    2019-2020 Swim Lesson Schedule (updated 9/4/19) 

Registration for swimming lessons for students in Kindergarten through Sixth grade will be on October 26, 
2019.  The registration will occur from 9:00am – 12:00pm at Horseheads High School pool.  All lessons have 
been moved up an hour. 

All students who have enrolled in previous sessions may check on their current level at the deep end of the 
pool. All new students must report to the shallow end area with a suit and a towel in order to be tested for 
ability level.  Non-swimmers do not have to be tested and should just register for Level I.  The registration fee 
is $25 for each session and checks should be made out to “Horseheads Central School District.”  Information is 
on our district website http://horseheadsdistrict.com/pool.cfm.  (or www.horseheadsdistrict.com, 
Community, Pool Schedule).  Also, cancelations will be posted on our district Facebook page 
(https://www.facebook.com/Horseheads-Central-School-District-180046775371927/) and Twitter 
(@HhdsSchools).   

If you are unable to attend the date(s) for registration, you may register the next class.  Please do not call to 
register your son or daughter because we cannot do it that way.                                                                                                        

Sincerely, 

Jared Zembek, Pool Director 
jzembek@horseheadsdistrict.com  

Dates for Lessons:   
 

Session 1:      Session 2:      Session 3: 

Nov. 2  Jan. 11 Mar. 7  

Nov. 9  Jan. 18 Mar. 14  

Nov. 16  Jan. 25 Mar. 28 

Nov. 23  Feb. 1 Apr. 18 

Dec. 7  Feb. 15 Apr. 25 

Dec. 14  Feb. 22 May 2 

Dec. 21  Feb. 29 May 9 

 

 *Dec 21 and Feb 29 are sign up days but there are also lessons that day. 

May 16th will be a makeup day if lessons are cancelled. 

Time Slots (Levels I – VI) 

9:00-9:35 

9:40-10:15 

10:20-10:55 

11:00-11:35 

11:40-12:15 

12:20-12:55 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

http://www.horseheadsdistrict.com/
http://horseheadsdistrict.com/pool.cfm
http://www.horseheadsdistrict.com/
https://www.facebook.com/Horseheads-Central-School-District-180046775371927/
mailto:jzembek@horseheadsdistrict.com
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Explore     •     Empower     •     Excel 

 
Morning Lap Swim 
Morning lap swim is held Monday - Friday, 5:30-7: 30am when school is in session. If there is a winter weather 
watch or warning, lap swim will be cancelled.   
Cost: Free 
 
*Note that school starts at 7:50am and swimmers must be out of the building by 7:40am. Those who violate 
this procedure will be asked not to return. Also, please sign in every day.   
 
(When school is in session) 
Friday Open Swim: 7:15-9: 00pm check website 
Saturday Family Swim 1:00-3:00pm (there is a lap lane available) 
 
Students - $2.00 
Adults – $3.00 
 
http://horseheadsdistrict.com/pool.cfm 
 

 

 

http://www.horseheadsdistrict.com/
http://horseheadsdistrict.com/pool.cfm


 
    Blood Drive 
 

Gardner Road PTO is pleased to announce that we will again be 

collaborating with Ridge Road PTO to host this years Pint Sized 

Heroes Blood Drive!  This blood drive will be held on December 

6, 2019 from 2-7pm at Gardner Road Elementary.  We will send 

home further information in the coming weeks, but wanted 

donors to have enough notice to be able to donate.  There needs 

to be 8 weeks between donations.   

Thank you for your anticipated support! 

 

                         

      







 

        FALL FESTIVAL!!! 
 

The Fall Festival is all NEW this year!!!  Our Halloween event this year will take 

place at Dynamic Ceramics (3312 S Main St. Horseheads, across from Spectrum).  

You will be able to paint your very own item and take it home for the keeping!  

You can choose a piece of your liking from the many options.  Snacks and drinks 

will be available for purchase as well as raffle tickets for VIP parking for the 

Halloween parade.  

BOX TOPS 

No more clipping - download the new Box Tops App and start scanning 

VOLUNTEER  OPPORTUNITES 

All PTO positions will be up for re-election in December  

A volunteer to change the sign out front of the school 

 

Like us on facebook: Gardner Rd PTO  

 

 

October 1st - 10th:  

Spirit Wear Sales 

 

October 11th – 

October 14th:       

No School 

 

October 19th :       

Make A Difference 

Day 

 

October 25th:    

Fall Festival @ 

Dynamic Ceramics 

5:00-8:00 

 

 

October 31st: 

Parade at 1:20 

 

PTO BOARD: 

President: Lita Mata 
Vice President:  

Treasurer: Courtney Bola 
Secretary: Stacy Witzel 

pto.gardnerroad@gmail.com 

 

 

 

GARDNER ROAD PTO OCTOBER 2019 

NEWSLETTER 



     NO MORE CLIPPING – SCAN YOUR RECEIPTS 

THE NEXT GENERATION OF BOX TOPS IS HERE. 

Box Tops are changing to fit today's families. The new and improved Box Tops mobile app uses 

state-of-the-art technology to scan your store receipt, find participating products and instantly 

add Box Tops to your school's earnings online.  

 

BOX TOPS MADE EASY.  

No more clipping. No more sending Box Tops to school. All you need is your phone. Download 

the ALL-NEW Box Tops app, shop as you normally would, then simply scan your store receipts 

to find participating products. The app will automatically credit your school's Box Tops earnings 

online.  

Twice a year, our school will receive a check and can use that cash to buy whatever it 

needs! 

 

 



 

 

                  Horseheads Central School District Bus Rules 
 

• Sit in your assigned seat 
• Use kind words, inside voice, 

and clean language 
• Remain seated until the bus is at 

a complete stop 
• If you didn’t bring it on the bus, 

DON’T touch it! If you did bring it 
on the bus, TAKE it with you 

• Keep your hands & feet to 
yourself 

• NO wireless speakers – you 
MUST use your earbuds 

• Do not block the aisle 
• Use your listening ears when the 

driver gives instructions 
• NO pictures or video recording 

allowed 
• You got on a clean bus, leave a 

clean bus 



Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

 1                            Day 2 

 

 

2                            Day 3 

 

 

3                            Day 4 

 

4                            Day 5 

 

7                            Day 6 

Fire 

Prevention 

Week 

Assemblies 

8                            Day 1 

 

9                            Day 2  

  

10                            Day 3 

 

11                    No School 

Superintendents 

Conference 

Day 

 

14                    No School 

 

15                            Day 4 

 

16                            Day 5 

 

17                            Day 6 

 

18                            Day 1 

 

21                            Day 2 

 

22                            Day 3 

 

Lawas to Rockwell 

Museum 

23 Day 4 

 

Wear Orange 

 

Hall to Rockwell Museum 

24                            Day 5 

 

Tillinghast to Rockwell 

Museum 

25                            Day 6 

 

Hunt to Rockwell 

Museum 

GRPTO Event 

28                            Day 1 

 

29                            Day 2 

 

30                            Day 3 

 

31                            Day 4 

Halloween Parade 1:20 

RESPONSIBILITY 
*Set up routines for your child to 

get ready for school  

*Involve children in shopping and 

appropriate chores. 

*Help create a homework routine..  

October 2019 Gardner Road 
Elementary School 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.pacer.org%2Fbullying%2Fresources%2Fposters.asp&psig=AOvVaw3TIEQ6sJD10q9IR1IoXj4H&ust=1537567981481289
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwiyqLLroffkAhUGd98KHc96Bj4QjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.wincalendar.com%2FColumbus-Day&psig=AOvVaw3IrFKhTNub3PNdRZ0iNhVO&ust=1569888847959913
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwjv7L-DovfkAhUGTt8KHYN1CbIQjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=https%3A%2F%2Fallevents.in%2Falden%2Fsuperintendents-conference-day%2F1463598223955481&psig=AOvVaw2qKJZ0I4yXadUmey45iF0V&ust=1569888893
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwix7um0ovfkAhVMmeAKHUgnCewQjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=https%3A%2F%2Fjefferson.southredford.org%2Fapps%2Fnews%2Farticle%2F940794&psig=AOvVaw1iORIcug5GKItWaoJ8fKdI&ust=15698889
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwiIqI_hovfkAhUEUt8KHfjfArQQjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.crawfordsville.net%2Ftopic%2Findex.php%3Ftopicid%3D135%26structureid%3D12&psig=AOvVaw26T3LS5WnJE39PQ3pGOURb&ust=15698
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwjJqZm_o_fkAhWFdt8KHRFlBcYQjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=http%3A%2F%2Fcliparting.com%2Ffree-fall-clip-art-33671%2F&psig=AOvVaw1wuiQhtAl1xayG0_LXSEpj&ust=1569889242882321
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